 To be confirmed on 6th July 2015
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 1st June 2015 

at The Barlow, Edgworth
Present: 


Councillor D Wild (in the chair), Councillors P Birch, H Dowle and P Wild

Also present: G Syddall (Clerk) and District Councillor C Rigby 

Apologies: Rev A Morris and P Rigby
7157 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the annual meeting and the ordinary meeting held on 11th May 2015, having been circulated, be confirmed as true records and signed by the Chairman.

7158 Declarations of Interest

None.

7159 Accounts

Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman May
£1165.00

Viking



Stationery



£    75.55


BwD Council


Installation of speed sign

£  550.49

A Herd


May salary 



£  286.00
G Syddall


May salary & mileage

£  858.81

7160 Accounts 2014-15

Resolved: That the Accounting Statement and Annual Governance Statement for 2014-2015 be approved.

7161 Planning Applications

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning application 10/15/0256.

7162 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.

7163 The Moss – Boundary Fencing

A local resident had suggested that fencing be erected along the part of the eastern boundary of the Moss, where the original stone wall had fallen, to prevent children from playing there.

The Parish Council felt unable to support the suggestion.

7164 Correspondence

Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection and noted.

7165 The Barlow

The Parish Council expressed their thanks to Mike King, who had regrettably resigned as a volunteer.

It was agreed to ask Cllr A Buchanan to update the Parish Council at its next meeting on the VAT position.

Comments on Planning Applications received by 27th May 2015

10/15/0256
Conversion of redundant barn into two dwellings at Higher Pastures Farm, Broadhead Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development

Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 6th July 2015 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.

Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.00pm
